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1. Welcome, introductions, apologies
Douglas welcomed all to the meeting, especially Lillian who was attending her first meeting. Apologies were duly noted.

2. Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting, with the addition that Hilary was in attendance.

3. Matters arising

NHS London Survey – this is available online at 
http://www.london.nhs.uk/webfiles/Modernising%20carrers/Nursing%20careers/MNC%20Advanced%20%20Specialist%20practice%20Mar%202011%20_3_.pdf 
AANPE position statement – Douglas circulated a working draft, which was discussed at length. Douglas will circulate a revised version: Action Douglas
4. Finance Report

The bank balance remains healthy, with all AGM bills now settled. We currently have 36 member HEIs.  Those who have not paid subscriptions to be removed from list.

5. Advanced practice regulation activity        
Dave is chairing a Welsh Assembly task and finish group.  ANPs in Wales will be required to maintain a professional profile providing evidence of qualification, competence and experience.  It was noted that there is little CPD available for ANPs.  Salford have attempted to run a programme with limited up-date, Birmingham have had some success with specialist master classes.

6. Portfolio working group
The proposed AANPE portfolio will differ from the Welsh document in that it is aimed primarily at ANP students, and is developmental in nature.  There was a discussion of the potential for an e-portfolio, which Huddersfield are moving to with their course.  Chris to reconvene the group – Action Chris
7. Annual seminar/AGM 2012
Chris volunteered to host next year’s seminar in Birmingham, offer gratefully received.  We agreed a date of 2nd March 2012 to avoid school holidays, and Chris will try to book this - Action Chris.  Claire will contact Sue Bernhauser (Chair, Council of Deans of Health UK) as a potential speaker – Action Claire.    Chris will contact Mark Radford and Wendy will contact Julie Hayes re. presenting their PhD research – Action Chris and Wendy.  We will also look out for any international figures visiting the UK at this time.  Hilary to send Linda 2011 AGM evaluation – Action Hilary.  We noted that people said they would like information on those standing for election to the committee in advance.
8. ICN INP/APNN conference 20th – 22nd August 2012, London

We noted that planning for the conference is going ahead, with Helen Ward (LSBU) chairing the planning committee and Linda one of the members.  The call for abstracts is now open, deadline 30th November 2011, and we should be having a presence as AANPE:

http://www.rcn.org.uk/newsevents/event_details/rcn_eventsms/innp2012 

We discussed the possibility of AANPE chairing a workshop on education for advanced practice, Linda to explore – Action Linda 
9. Committee priorities and plan of work (those not covered elsewhere)
· Respond to Professor Dickon Weir-Hughes request to offer evidence to the NMC as to where lack of regulation of ANP is causing public protection concerns;
We will sign-off this action in the absence of evidence to date.  For example, Linda has checked with a very large, multi-site acute Trust in her area – there have been no incidents or complaints involving ANPs.  However, we could revisit this should evidence emerge.  
· Continue working towards the launch of an Advanced Practice E-Journal;
We agreed that momentum has been lost towards this project, and evidence from other such initiatives suggest the hard work involved might not justify the outcome.  A useful alternative would be a (searchable?) repository of abstracts for student essays and dissertations on the AANPE web site.  Dave agreed to circulate a possible format – Action Dave.
10. Book Commission
Dave reported on progress with the advanced practice book commission from Palgrave Macmillan. The proposal now has chapters and authors agreed, and is currently with the reviewers.
11. Any other business
Dave asked Linda to send minutes of last year’s meetings for the web-site - Action Linda.  Members thanked Dave for circulating the two very interesting ANP papers he has recently authored.  The paper on the governance of ANP is for restricted circulation as it is still under consideration by reviewers for publication, thus not in the public domain.
12. Date and time of next meeting

Friday 23rd September 2011, 11:30 am – 3 pm.  Venue tbc - ?LSBU
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